

4/21/23 District 7 Meeting Minutes VIA ZOOM

Meeting was called to order at 7:10 pm via ZOOM. We opened with the Serenity prayer and introductions were made.

March Treasurers Report read by Dennis:

Shared that we received a check from a Group in Edina, we agreed to mail the check back to the group with a letter. Dennis stated he has some corrections to make to the report. Shannon made a motion to approve as is, Jess 2nd, all in Favor. Dennis will have a revision of report at next meeting.

Shannon read March secretaries report. Jess motion to approve. Racheal 2nd. All in favor.

GSR Reports (long versions on file):

Ken-Isle

Rick-Serenity in the Pines

Jess-New Hope ****Group Inventory being held soon.*

Chris-Our Common Welfare ***Just had an OPEN speaker potluck meeting*

Shannon-Tuesday Crosslake

Rachael-WWW Nisswa

Glenn-Tune UP

Vicki-Brownbaggers ****Their group just made a \$500 contribution to AREA*

Committee Reports:

Tim-Corrections-N/A

Natalie-Literature-N/A

Denise-Webmaster/Phone/Schedules-N/A

Vicki-Treatment-The transition fair is coming up at CWCJ and she will send out details soon. Vickie sat in a corrections meeting recently and she is going to volunteer at the Shakopee jail.

OLD BIZ;

Racheal asked about master sign up sheet for the CWCF, where is it? Vickie asked that it be posted on the D7 website with an autofill capability. Jess asked Bob to send out the Master and together they will reach out to Denise to have posted to the website.

NEW BIZ:

- 1) Crisis Line # added to our schedules. Discussion. Jess suggested we talk about with our groups about this as it is not an AA # and bring the feedback to D7. All in Favor.
- 2) Add QR code to D7 website to our schedules. Discussion. Tabled.
- 3) Jess will ask our webmaster to attend one of D7 meetings soon and we agreed to pay his expenses for the visit.
- 4) Create Flyer for D7 picnic in July. Post to website and have in the next issue of Northern lights. Discussion. Shannon will create flyer, email to D7 members and email to admin at Northern lights/Area 35. Bob suggested that we invite the AREA officers to the D7 picnic.
- 5) Billboard for D7 Hotline #. Discussion Ken will call around for pricing/details.
- 6) District Travel Meetings. Discussion. Jess will send out a list of the meetings that are in the schedule but not making contributions.

- 7) Picnic with D21. Discussion.
- 8) Vicki asked in the CWCF sign ups could through D7. Discussion.
- 9) Vicki asked if we want to nominate someone from our group for the open AREA 35 DELEGATE position. Discussion.
- 10) Bob shared that there is still discussions happening in regards to the D7 D18 gathering in Little Falls. Tabled.
- 11) Shannon will be unable to attend the MAY & JULY D7 meetings. Vickie volunteered for secretary in May and Jess volunteered for July.
- 12) Kens Groups asked what our prudent reserve is; \$600. Kens group asked Why do we have so much money in the bank?; We don't have as many expenses as we used to, we expect that to change soon. Kens group asked why don't we send more money to AREA 35?; The groups in D7 make those contributions.
- 13) Bob shared that he would like to take an inventory of literature that we have on hand. Specifically Pamphlets.
- 14) Bob talked to Marsha at the church and she asked if we want to bring our belonging down form upstairs as they have room available now. Discussion.
- 15)

Ken motioned to adjourn @ 8:50 pm. Chris 2nd. All in Favor.

Ended with Responsibility statement.